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the 

Spotlight.  This past week the movie 
Spotlight won the award for Best Picture.  
For those of you who are not familiar with 
this movie, it dramatized the investigative 
unit of the Boston Herald reporting on the 
clergy abuse scandal in Boston.  The 
Spotlight column was the catalyst for 
identifying credibly accused priests, some who were 
still in active ministry and eventually lead to the 
resignation of Cardinal Bernard Law in 2002.  It is well 
made and has good actors portraying difficult events.  
As with many movies coming from Hollywood, there 
are certain liberties that are taken to make a story more 
compelling, but over all I thought they did a good job.  
I did see it in the movie theater on opening day, and 
was surprised to be in the same theater with Attorney 
Jeff Anderson and several of his associates.  Jeff 
Anderson is the attorney leading the charge in the 
Archdiocesan bankruptcy, negotiating on behalf of 
those who have filed claims of alleged and actual clergy 
abuse, as well as abuse committed by parish and school 
staff.  I know of no priest that would want to deny 
justice to victims of sexual abuse, especially at the 
hands of a priest or church official.  Many of you may 
know that two of our parishes have a single claim of 
abuse made against two separate priests.  One event 
was alleged in the early 1960õs and the second in the 
mid-1970õs.  It is important to note that neither of these 
priests have ever had any other allegations and one of 
them passed away in the late 70õs and will never be 
able to answer for their actions or defend themselves 
against the allegation.  Lets pray for healing and fair 
resolution for all who have been impacted. 
 

Last week I had to cancel Friday morning Mass as well 
as confessions after Stations of the Cross that evening.  

Many of you have asked how I am doing and I am 
recovering well from what I think was the flu, 
complicated by the erratic blood sugar levels caused by 
my Type 1 diabetes and exacerbated by severe dust 
allergies (reactive level 4 on a 4 point scale) which 
cause normal sinus, head congestion and pressure to be 
more painful.  This was the first time I have ever had to 
cancel Mass because of sickness.  When I was at my 
previous assignment I had the benefit of the Pastor to 
cover for me when I was not well.  Last March I had a 
sinus and nasal surgery that have alleviated 90% of my 
problems, but there is still that 10%.  I did not like to 
cancel Mass at the last minute but there really was no 
alternative as one of the medications I have to take 
prohibits me from driving.  Had this been a Sunday or 
Vigil Mass, I would have pressed through, but would 
have needed a ride to Mass and back.  I am thankful 
that the physical issues that I have are minor compared 
to what many others have to go through, but I would 
not be honest if I told you that they are 
inconsequential.  Thanks for all of your prayers and 
notes of support. 
 
Next week we will post the year to date financial 
summary in the bulletin.  As I had previously 
announced at Mass and put in the bulletin, this 
information was removed at the request of legal 
counsel in conjunction with the Archdiocesan 
bankruptcy.  As always, if you ever have questions or 
want to see the actual giving data, you can do so by 
contacting the parish business administrator.  Thanks 
for your continued generosity and understanding. 
 
Peace, 
Fr. Cole 
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-2:00 pm 

 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  spvparish@gmail.com 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 

 
Masses 

Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 7 pm 
 

 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday     10:30 am 
                    12:30 pm (Latin) 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-5 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
   fr.cole@kracke.us 
Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
                fr.cole@kracke.us 
Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
612-405-6955 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Pastor  Fr. Cole Kracke 
               fr.cole@kracke.us 
 

Rectory Phone:  651-318-1005 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  

 

Tri -Parish Schedule 
 

Saturday 
  4:15 pm  Confessions                St. Mathias 
  5:00 pm  Mass                          St. Mathias 
 

Sunday 
  8:00 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
10:00 am  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
 

Monday 
 

Tuesday 
 6:00 pm  Confessions St. John the Baptist 
 6:30 pm  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
 

Wednesday 
  9:00 am  Mass           St. John the Baptist 
           (8:00 am during the summer) 
 

Thursday 
  8:30 am  Mass          St. Mathias 
  9:00 am  Confessions         St. Mathias 
  9:00 am-5:00 pm  Adoration     St. Mathias 
 

Friday 
  7:30 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
  8:00 am-3:00 pm  Adoration    St. Maryõs 
 

First Saturday 
8:30 am  Mass             St. Maryõs 
9:00 am  Confessions            St. Maryõs 
                  Devotions            St. Maryõs 
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Actions 
I do not mean to embarrass 
anybody, there are certain things 
people do that drive me crazy, like 
making the sign of the cross sloppily 
or incorrectly or at the wrong time, 

or genuflecting using the wrong knee, or people who 
are perfectly capable of kneeling, sitting during the 
Eucharistic Prayer.  I realize that those sitting are 
probably not of the Catholic persuasion, but to me that 
is no excuse.  In my opinion, it shows a lack of respect.  
I remember when I was in the Holy Land at the 
Wailing Wall, we had to wear some sort of head gear.  
They supplied a cardboard Yamaka that looked like 
something that would hold my French fries.  Next 
door, we then visited The Dome of the Rock, which is a 
mosque, and we had to take our shoes off because we 
were walking on holy ground.  When I was Seattle, my 
CPE group visited a synagogue, who were strict on the 
tradition head covering in their sacred space, and a 
baseball cap was acceptable.  We were asked to 
respect and comply with their traditions.  So, I really 
do not think it is too much to ask for people to kneel 
during the Eucharistic Prayer. 
 
To make a proper Sign of the Cross in the Roman 
Catholic tradition, one would take their right hand, 
touch their forehead, then the bottom of the ribcage, 
then the left shoulder, and finally the right shoulder.  
Eastern rite Catholics do right shoulder before the left.  
When I bless someone either by using my right hand or 
with the Blessed Sacrament in the monstrance, I do up, 
down, left, right.  Too many times I see people do the 
mirror image.  Sometimes I have seen folks rush the 
Sign of the Cross where the hand comes close to the 
prescribed touch points, and it has that sloppy look to 
it.  Then of course there is the ill-timed Sign of the 
Cross.  I see that most often with the kids doing  
face-to-face confessions.  Sometime it happens when I 
ask them to say the Act of Contrition, but most often it 
happens when I raise my hand of blessing to say the 
prayer of absolution.  They react and touch their 
forehead, then realize that I was not making the Sign of 
the Cross just yet, and pretend to brush a hair away or 
scratch.  Of course, as I am saying the prayer of 
absolution, I cannot help but to give them a smirk  
and they realize they have been caught.  It is all in good 
humor. 
 

I have seen more often people genuflecting using the 
left knee, and I never have opportunity to admonish 
them.  There is a simple difference between 
genuflecting with the left knee and the right knee.  We 
use the right to pay homage to God, or the presence of 
Jesus in tabernacle or the monstrance.  We use the left 
to show honor and respect to a human being such as 
the king or the pope or some other dignitary.  I do not 
think I would get to the point which people would 
genuflect to me.  But if it does, do me a favor and use 
the left, because the right is for God, and I am no God.
ñTB  

Fr. Terryõs Weekly Appointments: 
Monday: Day Off 
Tuesday: 8:00 AM Mass (St. Pius) 
 2:00 PM Confessions (All Saints) 
Wednesday: 5:00 PM Mass (St Joes) 
 6:00 PM Faith Formation (St Joes) 
Thursday: 6:45 AM CCIC  (Twin Rivers) 

6:30 PM RCIA (St. Pius) 
Friday: 8:00 AM  Mass  (St. Pius) 
 11:00 AM Mass  (Diamond Rehab) 
 7:00 PM Stations (St. Joes) 
 5:00 PM Confessions (St Pius) 
Saturday 5:30 PM Confessions (St. Joes) 

6:00 PM Mass (St Joes) 
7:30  PM Confessions (net Center) 

Sunday: 8:30 AM  Mass  (St. Pius) 
 10:30 AM Mass (St. Joes) 
 12:00 PM Corned beef (St. Joes) 



March is Food Share Month 
There are baskets at the 2 main 
entrances for your donations to the 
Cannon Falls Food Shelf. The Food 
Shelf also accepts monetary 
donations and can make those $õs 
go a long way.  If you wish to make 
a donation to them, you can write a 
check to St. Pius with a  notation 
for the Cannon Falls food shelf.  
Monetary donations will then be 
forwarded to the food shelf at the 
end of March. 
 

Thank you to the KCõs for the 
generous donation of $650 and the 
CCW for the generous donation of 
$350 to support the WYD 2016 
Pilgrimage! 
 

Enjoy parish fellowship after 
Sunday Mass this weekendñitõs 
Muffin Sunday.  This event 
supports WYD.  
 

Please pray for our 7th and 8th 
Grade Faith Formation students 
that are on retreat this Sunday at 
St. Maryõs in New Trier. 
 

The CCIC (Community 
Churches Interaction Council) 
offers a community Supper  for the 
residents of Cannon Falls each 
month.  Responsibility for providing 
the meal rotates amongst the area 
churches.  St. Pius V is responsible 
for the February meal.  We served 
38 people.  Thank you to Helena & 
Ted Byrne, Barbara & Earl 
Stodden, Jerry Novotny, Rosemary 
Pirrung, Kathleen Mason , Denny 
& Debbie Bauer for helping out.  
 

Our Fish Fry last week 
was very popular!  
Thanks to everyone who 
volunteered.  We served 
over 277 people!  See you this week! 
 
 

Next Sunday is St. Josephõs 
Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner 
serving from 11:30am-3:00pm.   
Plan to join them! 

 
All Saints Music Festival 
planning is really coming alongñ
only a couple of months away!  More 
volunteers are needed and sign ups 
will be coming soon.  Mike Wojahn 
and Joyce Lorentz are great 
contacts if you have any questions, 
want info on sponsorships, etc.   
 

Please join us March 19 at  
St. Josephõs for a handmade card 
fundraiser for WYD.  No crafting 
experience is necessary.  Sign up 
information is available outside the 
parish office.  Check out the cards 
youõll make outside the office!  
Deadline March 16. 
 

The Southeast Deanery of the 
CCW will be holding a Lenten 
Retreat at St. Pius this Thursday, 
March 10. 8:30 am registration-
12:00 lunch.  RSVPõs requested to 
Barbara Stodden by March 6 at  
507-263-3514. 
 

Catholic Services Appealñas of 
March 2, St. Pius V is at 97% of our 
goal.  Whoõs looking forward to 
seeing Fatherõs haircut?   
 

Be sure and check out the Gift 
Shop.  Joyce has a number of new 
items in.   
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office at 507-263-2578  

Pastor:         Fr. Terry Beeson   
              stogie928@hotmail.com 

Deacon:              Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304 deacon.kmd@gmail.com 

Business Administrator:      BJ Peters 
                   spvparish@gmail.com 

Administrative Support:                 Cindy Meyers 
spvparishoffice@gmail.com               

Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:       
Debbie Bauer  spvffc@gmail.com 

Youth Minister:             Cindy Meyers 
               spvcfyouth@gmail.com 
WYD Pilgrim Coordinator:    Alisoun Forsmark 

      aliforsmark@embarqmaill.com 
Music Director:       Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:     Shawn Carpenter 
                     spvmaint@gmail.com 
Prayer Network:                 Call the parish office 

ST PIUS V PARISH CALENDAR 
Monday, March 7 
 9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
 1:00 pm Year of Mercy Book Club 
 7:00 pm YLT Meeting 
Tuesday, March 8 
 7:15 am Liturgy of the Hours 
 8:00 am Mass for ÀGordy Schroeder 
 8:30 am  Church Cleaning 
 8:30 am  Year of Mercy Book Club 
 6:30 pm Intercessory Prayer Group 
 7:00 pm Year of Mercy Book Club 
Wednesday, March 9 
 6:00 pm Elementary Faith Formation 
 7:15 pm Middle/HS Faith Formation 
Thursday, March 10 
 8:30 am CCW SE Deanery Meeting 
 7:00 pm  Knights of Columbus Meeting 
Friday, March 11 
 8:00 am Mass for ÀCarl & Mary Hoffman 
 8:30 amñ4:30 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
 9:00 am  Homebound Communion 
 11:00 am Diamond Rehab Mass 
 4:30 pm  Stations of the Cross 
 5:00-7:00pm Fish Fry 
Saturday, March 12 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for St. Pius V Families 
Sunday, March 13 
 8:30 am Mass for ÀGordy Schroeder 

& Family 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
 

February 27/28, 2016 
Envelopes &  Plate ........................ .$4,231.25 
Weekly Projection ......................... $6,217.00 
This weekõs difference.................. -$1,985.75 
Projected year to date................ $217,595.00 
Collected year to date ................ $221,121.00 
Over year to date ............................ $3,526.00 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Friday, March 11 
Homebound Ministers Ann Lund, 

Julie Shepersky 

Saturday, March 12 4:00 pm 
Lector Regina Wernimont 
Eucharistic Ministers Deacon Kevin, 
 Bob Wernimont, Robert Bidon, 
 Val Dockter, Jill Villarreal 
Ushers Mary Pat Trelstad, Pat Island 
Servers Ben & Olivia Villarreal 
Greeters Morris & Audrey Mattson 
 

Sunday, March 13 8:30 am 
Lector Gerri Hoffman 
Eucharistic Ministers Deacon Kevin, 
 Mary Sucher, Maggie Sucher, Joyce Lorentz, 
 Jed Magnuson, Val Swentik 
Ushers Larry Hoffman, Nick Lorentz, 
 Larry Lee 
Servers  Thomas Sucher, Jackson Maki, 
 Grace Lorentz 
Greeters Bucky & Wanda Lindow Family 



One week to go for 
Corned Beef & 

Cabbage Dinner! 
 

We still need help, please 
stop by the table in the 

Parish Hall after Mass to sign up! 
 

Also, make sure you and your 
friends join us on Sunday! 
 

All those interested in playing 
instruments or singing for the 
Easter Vigil or Easter Sunday Mass 
need to contact Heidi 651-301-0868 
or HeMace@Embarqmail.com asap 
to get music.  Rehearsals are 
Sunday evenings at 6:30 pm in the 
choir loft. 
 

St. Joseph Church 
Blood Drive 

Tuesday, March 15 
1:00-6:00 pm 

 

For an appointment, call Sue at  
437-1614 or Sandy at 437-7973. 

 

Want to know what happens 
here at St. Josephõs other than 
Mass on Sunday?  Check out the 
parish calendar for all the Masses 
and activities during the week.  
The calendar is posted in the 
bulletin board case near the 
drinking fountain.  Also, check out 
our website and facebook page! 
 

I will be gone Thursday 
thru Monday in sunny CA 
visiting my daughters.  The 
office will be closed until 
Wednesday, as I have a seminar to 
attend Tuesday. 
 

Public Rosary Crusade 
Saturday, March 19 

òFinally, my Immaculate Heart will triumph!ó 
(Our Lady of Fatima, July 13, 1917)  
Public Square Rosary Rallies will 
be held in cities all over the US 
under the Title of, òOne Man One 
Woman, Traditional Marriage,ó in 
honor of St. Joseph. Show your 
solidarity. Join us in this great 
Holy cause at St. Josephõs at 11 am. 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, March 12 6:00 pm 
Lector As Assigned 
Eucharistic Ministers  Mike Otto, 
 Jim & Kathy Anderson 
Ushers  Gene Stoffel Family 
Servers  Gavin & Sam Molitor 
Rosary Leader Wayne & Bernie Kieffer 
 

Sunday, March 13 10:30 am 
Lector  Kevin Weber 
Eucharistic Ministers Linda Daley, 
 Mike Milliren & Rita Molitor  
Ushers  Kent & Christy Mader 
Servers  Jaclyn & Josie Jenson 
Rosary Leader Ali Forsmark & Youth 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, March 7 
Tuesday, March 8 
Wednesday, March 9 
 5:00 pm Mass for Fr. James ZappaÀ 
 5:00-6:30 pm  Wednesday Dinner 
 6:00ñ7:00 pm FF Classes, K-5 
 6:35 pm Shadow Stations of the Cross 
 7:15ñ10:15 pm FMSC Field Trip for 
    Faith Formation Gr 6-10 
Thursday, March 10 
 8:30 am Mass for Marie LorenzÀ 
 9:00 amñ5:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, March 11 
 7:00 pm Stations of the Cross 
Saturday, March 12 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for Joanne ReinardyÀ 
Sunday, March 13 
 10:30 am  Mass for Isaac LuckingÀ 
 12:30 pm Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Marilyn Matt À 
 11:30am-3:00 pmCorned Beef & Cabbage 
  Dinner here at St. Josephõs 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson  ext. 11 
                                      stogie928@hotmail.com 
Deacon:  Kevin Downie 
  507-202-5304     deacon.kmd@gmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
  437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
                    ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Youth Minister:   Alisoun Forsmark  
                           aliforsmark@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace 
                                  hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

COLLECTION 
February 28, 2016 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $3,159.75 
 

Weekly Projection ......................... $4,385.00 
This weekõs difference ................. -$1,225.25 
Projected year to date .............. $149,090.00 
Collected year to date ............... $160,303.63 
Over year to date ............................ $11,213.63 
 

Thank you very much! 

 
 
 
 

 

FAITH FORMATION  
 

March 
 9ñClass 6:00-7:00 pm (Gr K-5) 
       (Gr 6-10) - Field Trip 
             FMSC (7:15-10:15 pm) 
16ñClass 6:00-7:00 pm (Gr K-5) 
         Class 7:15-8:30 pm (Gr 6-10) 
20ñ òSt. Joseph Dayó celebration after  
               the 10:30 am Mass hosted by the  
               4th grade class 
             Connections (Gr 6-8) 
 

Prayer Partners: Just a reminder 
that there is a basket in the parish 
hall for you to drop off some notes 
of encouragement for your  
sacramental student. They really enjoy 
hearing from their prayer partners.  
 

Please pray for our 7th/8th grade 
students attending a retreat this 
weekend. 
 

Food Drive continues-please  
remember to bring in your  
non-perishable goods. Thank you 
for supporting our youth! 
 

Easter flower orders are due  
March 18.  Order forms are at the 
entry ways of the church.  You can 
order for your personal use or as a 
memorial for a loved one for our 
Easter flower church arrangement. 

Whatõs missing or will be missing? 
If the school building could talkéthe 
learning, anniversaries celebrated, 
FF activities, dinners, birthday parties, 
good times and the memories! 

mailto:HeMace@Embarqmail.com


 Thank You to 
everyone that helped 
with the Spaghetti 
Supper last Sunday, 

especially to Lori & John Wiik for 
coordinating it.  Thanks to all that 
came to eat, donated food, silent 
auction items and your time to make 
this a great community building day. 
 

First Communion Tri Parish 
Meeting will be Tuesday, March 8 
at 7 30 pm in New Trier. 
 

Rebecca Vogel, one of our 
parishioners has offered to fix any 
broken rosaries you may have.  She 
lives in New Trier. 
 

Spring Egg Hunt 
City of New Trier Park 
Saturday, March 26, 2016 
Starts at 11:15 a.m. sharp. 

Easter Egg Hunt, prizes, and more. 
Pick up coloring contest sheets at 
Danõs or Trophy House, New Trier. 
 

Ushers dues are due for 2016. You 
can give to Rick Peine or Jeff Angel 
before or after Mass. We are going 
to have a brief meeting soon to go 
over how to operate the elevator 
and reset it. This will take only 5 
minutes to do.  We will let you 
know when that will be scheduled, 
after a Sunday morning Mass. 
Anyone interested is welcome. 
 

 

St. Maryõs Flower 
Fundraiser 

We are selling patio pots, 
hanging baskets, 

blooming bags and flats of flowers 
as a fundraiser.  The flowers will 
arrive in time for Motherõs Day.  If 
you would like to place an order 
for yourself and/or sell to family 
members, co-workers, etc. order 
forms are available in the back of 
Church.  For more info, contact  
Jo Ann Peine at 612-702-6605 (day) 
or 507-263-4645 (evening).  Orders 
are due by Sunday, March 27. 

Youth in Grades 8-12 
Plans are underway for a twin 
cities service project for a week in 
June of 2016. Youth pastors from  
St John's, St Joseph's & St Pius V, 
as well as SEAS would like to 
know who is interested? Please 
contact Brandy Wentzler, Ali 
Forsmark, or Lisa Hammerlie so 
we can make appropriate 
arrangements for all! 
 

The Southeast Deanery of the 
CCW will be holding a Lenten 
Retreat at St. Pius this Thursday, 
March 10. 8:30 am registration-
12:00 lunch.  RSVPõs requested to 
Barbara Stodden by March 6 at  
507-263-3514. 
 

Please pray for all 7th & 8th 
Grade Faith Formation students 
that are on retreat this Sunday here 
at St. Maryõs in New Trier. 
 

St. Josephõs Corned Beef & 
Cabbage Dinner next Sunday. 

SAINT  M ARY  6 

ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, March 7 
Tuesday, March 8 
 6:00 pm Confessions (V) 
 6:30 pm Mass (V) 
 7:30 pm 1st Communion Meeting here 
Wednesday, March 9 
 9:00 am Mass (V) 
Thursday, March 10 
 8:30 am Mass (H) 
Friday, March 11 
 7:30 am Mass for Ralph 
  & Katy SchweichÀ 
 8:00 am-3:00 pm  Eucharistic Adoration 
 5:00 pm Stations of the Cross 
 6:00 pm Stations of the Cross (H) 
  St. AmbroseñWoodbury  
  Youth Retreat begins 
Saturday, March 12 
 4:15 pm Confessions (H) 
 5:00 pm Mass (H) 
Sunday, March 13 
 8:00 am Mass for Ray & Helen GergenÀ 
 10:00 am Mass (V) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, March 6 8:00 am 
Lector Gene & Judy Kimmes 
Eucharistic Ministers Bob Angell, 
 George Feidt & Larry Hofmeister 
Ushers Dave Stein, George Weatherly, 
 Jeff Angell 
Servers Stephen & Andrew Reinardy 
Gift Bearers Bev Peine 
Rosary Leader Jeff & Kathy Granger 
 

Sunday, March 13 8:00 am 
Lector Gene & Judy Kimmes 
Eucharistic Ministers Lenore Peine, 
 TJ Nordling & Gail Kimmes 
Ushers Steve Beissel, John Carpenter, 
 Joel Erickson 
Servers Kraig, Sam & Claudia Schaffer 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
   Email:  info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Business Administrator:  Patti Brown 
Building Supervisor:  Rob Enedy 
Music Director:  Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:  Michelle Kimmes 

St. Maryõs 
CCW Corner 

 

St. Maryõs CCW dues 
are required to be paid 
by all women of our  
parish over 18 years 

old.  There was an envelope sent 
out with all of the other envelopes.  
The dues are $5 every year, just 
drop in collection.  Thanks 
 

St. Mary's CCW is again  
collecting empty medicine bottles.  
They need to be clean and all labels  
removed.  Please place them in the 
box in the back of church.  Bottles 
collected are given to the missions 
for Haiti.  They also accept new or 
used white bed sheets (to bury 
their dead) and cloth shopping 
bags (new or gently used and 
clean) to bring home their food  
rations.  Please contribute if you 
can to this worthy cause.  Contact 
Laurie Otte if you have questions. 



 Come and Play Cards with us at 
the Trophy House on Wednesdays.  
Lunch at 11:30 am and play cards 
after until 2:30 pm.  All welcome. 
 

FUN FEST:  We looking for a 
volunteer  to chair the Fun Fest. 
 

Altar Server Training in March 
for those in Grade 4 and older. 
Please contact Sharon Endres if 
planning to attend @ 651-270-7418 
or tsendres@frontiernet.net  
 

First Communion Tri Parish 
Meeting will be Tuesday, March 8 
at 7 30 pm in New Trier. 
 

Parish and Finance 
Council Meetings will 
be held Thursday, 
March 10 at 7 pm.  
Parish Council Members 
should be at the parish 
center at 7 pm and Finance council 
member should come around 7:30 pm. 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-9030 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
   parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Rel Ed Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
    sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Cemeterian:  Rosie Giefer  651-437-9025 
Church Basement:  651-480-0088 

ST. MATHIAS 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, March 7 
 3:00 pm School Stations (V) 
Tuesday,  March 8 
 5:30-6:25 pm  Confessions (V) 
 6:30 pm Mass (V) 
 7:30 pm 1st Communion Mtg (NT) 
Wednesday, March 9 
 9:00 am Mass (V) 
 3:45-5 pm Childrenõs Choir (V) 
 6:30 pm Faith Formation Classes 
Thursday, March 10 
 8:30 am Mass for À Jack  
  & Midge Weinzettel  
 7:00 pm Parish/Finance Council Mtgs 
 9:00 amñ5:00 pm Eucharistic Adorations 
Friday, March 11 
 7:30 am Mass (NT) 
 5:00 pm Stations of the Cross (NT) 
 7:00 pm Stations of the Cross 
Saturday, March 12 
 9:00-10:00 am Confessions (NT) 
 4:00-4:45 pm Confessions 
 5:00 pm Mass for À August Turek 
Sunday, March 13 
 8:00 am  Mass (NT) 
 8:45 am Faith Formation Classes (V) 
 10:00 am Mass (V) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, March 12 5:00 pm 
Reader Connie Frandrup 
Eucharistic Ministers Connie Frandrup, 
 Julie Mogensen, Dan & Barb Massman 
Ushers Lee & Lanell Endres 
Servers Ellie & Molly Mogensen 
Greeters Mogensen Family 
Money Counters Ron Giefer, 
 Chuck & Linda Smith 



 Parish Council Meeting has been 
rescheduled to Tuesday, March 29 
in the church chapel following the 
6:30 pm Mass.  Members please 
note change and plan on attending. 
 

First Communion Tri Parish 
Meeting will be Tuesday, March 8 
at 7:30 pm in New Trier. 
 

PLEASE HELP OUR YOUNG 
SCIENTISTS!  St John the Baptist 
School in Vermillion is in real need 
of science fair judges for our annual 
science fair, Friday, March 11, from 
12noon to 3:00pm. We want all of 
our students to have the best science 
fair experience possible and we 
can't do this without judges. If you 
haven't already contacted Christie 
Brockman, Volunteer Coordinator, 
cmartin1997@hotmail.com, please 
consider being a part of this great 
event at our school. Or simply call 
the School Office at 651-437-2644. 
No experience required! Free 
training! Free lunch! An afternoon 
with young, creative minds = priceless! 
 

The Sts. Barbara/John Council of 
Catholic United Financial will be 
hosting a movie day.  Join us for a 
showing of "God's Not Dead" 
Sunday, March 13 at 1:00 in the  
St. Johnõs Church basement chapel.  
A college student, who believes 
God exists, challenges a philosophy 
professorõs curriculum and in the 
process inspires other people to 
reflect on their own beliefs. 
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St. John the Baptist 
Catholic School 

PreK-Grade 6 
 

Sr. Tresa Margretñ Principal 
651-437-2644 

 

St. John the Baptist Catholic 
School in Vermillion is accepting 
registration for 2016-2017.  If you 
have school age children (3-years 
old ð Grade 6) and would like more 
information, please call Sr. Tresa 
Margret, Principal 651-437-2644.  
We invite you to visit our school 
website www.stjohns-
vermillion.com or our òAlumni & 
Friends of St. John the Baptist 
Schooló Facebook page. We  
encourage you to visit our school to 
see what we have to offer.  We  
offer Before and After School Care 
Monday through Friday. 
 

Birthday Bags:  The St. John's 2nd 
Graders put together 22 Birthday 
Bags for the Lewis House! Thank 
you to everyone who donated for 
the Lewis House collection this year.  
 

Save the date for  
St. John's Barnyard 
Roundup Vacation  
Bible School!   
June 20-24, 2016:  
Look for more information in the 
bulletin closer to those dates.  
Volunteers needed -- let Christine 
Thorkildson or Maria Therres 
know if you can help!  

PARISH STAFF 
School Principal:   
 651-437-2644 
             sjbprincipal@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Parish Office:  651-437-9030 
                              parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
Rel Ed Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
                              sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Music Director:  Patty Aslesen 
                                        paaslesen2@gmail.com 
Cemeterian:  Greg Ries & Rhonda Rother 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Monday, March 7 
 3:00 pm School Stations 
Tuesday, March 8 
 6:00ñ6:30 pm Confessions 
 6:30 pm  Mass for À  Brenda Oeth 
 7:30 pm 1st Communion Mtg (NT) 
Wednesday, March 9 
 9:00 am Mass for À John Bauer (Anniv) 
 3:45-5 pm Childrenõs Choir 
 6:30 pm Faith Formation Classes (H) 
Thursday, March 10 
 8:30 am Mass (H) 
Friday, March 11 
 7:30 am Mass (NT) 
Noon-3 pm School Science Fair 
 5:00 pm Stations of the Cross (NT) 
 7:00 pm Stations of the Cross (H) 
Saturday, March 12 
 4:15 pm Confessions (H) 
 5:00 pm Mass (H) 
Sunday, March 13 
 8:00 am Mass (NT) 
 8:45am Faith Formation Classes 
 10:00 am  Mass for ÀDeloris Rother (A) 
 1:00 pm Viewing: òGodõs Not Deadó 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, March 13 10:00 am 
Lector Renee Vought 
Eucharistic Ministers Joyce Murphy, 
 Martin Thomas, Kyle & Sharee Hanson, 
 Cherie Frandrup 
Ushers Bernie Frandru, 
 Dave & Jean Beskau, Ken Kasel 
Servers Marty & Tony Lau, Hally Frandrup 
Rosary Leader Susie Lau 
Money Counters Joe Kummer, 
 Greg Ries, Bob & Linda Myers Youth Community Corner 

All youth events - please contact Brandy Wentzler  507- 429-6434 
brandywent@gmail.com    Facebook : SJY - St John's Youth 

 

First Kingdom Kids after school - Youth in grades 5 & 6 meet 3:45-5 pm 
Youth in grades 7 & 8 meet 4:45-6 pm. Dinner served 4:40-5:10 pm Come 
join us for some fun in the church gathering space! 
 

Youth in Grades 8-12 
Plans are underway for a twin cities service project for a week in June of 
2016. Youth pastors from St John's, St Joseph's & St Pius V, as well as 
SEAS would like to know who is interested? Please contact Brandy 
Wentzler, Ali Forsmark, or Lisa Hammerlie so we can plan for all! 

mailto:paaslesen2@gmail.com
mailto:brandywent@gmail.com
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Retreat for Grades 7 and 8 
As part of the Faith Formation 
program, students in Grades 7-8 
from the 5 parishes are participating 
in a day retreat Sunday (TODAY) 
at St. Maryõs in New Trier. The 
NET Team will be leading this 
retreat, which starts with Mass at 
8:00 am and ends at 5:30 pm. 
 

Theology of Body: Our students in 
Grades 6 - 10 will join Nic Davidson, 
Catholic Speaker and Writer for an 
educational and very humorous 
night of Faith Formation classes, 
Wednesday, March 30 at 6:30 pm 
at St. Mathias Church in Hampton. 
Nic Davidson is an energetic and 
funny national speaker who is on 
fire for his faith.  He shares his 
conversion to the Catholic Church 
from the Assemblies of God, and 
his deep knowledge of Theology of 
the Body written by Pope John Paul II. 
Nic has spoken to over 100 groups 
around the world and will deliver a 
message you wonõt forget!  
 

Fr. T.J. McKenzie will be the 
spiritual director on an upcoming 
pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our 
Lady of Guadalupe in Mexico City, 
Mexico, July 8-15, 2016. Prayerfully 
consider joining him and your 
fellow neighbors on a trip of a 
lifetime! The cost is $2,399. 
Arrangements are being made with 
Mater Dei Tours. For more 
information contact Fr. T.J. at  
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish: 
651.437.4254 or visit Mater Dei 
Tours at: www.materdeitours.com 
 

Please support efforts to bring the 
ògoodness of the Lordó to those who 
most need to òtaste and seeó it 
throughout the world.  The outreach 
collection for Africa, Latin America, 
Central and Eastern Europe and 
Catholic Relief Services will be 
taken this weekend.  Envelopes are 
in the back of church.  Thank you. 

HONOR GUARD FOR RELIGIOUS LIBERTY 
"12 Hours to Watch and Pray with the Lordó 

 

The Little Sisters of the Poor in St. Paul extend an invitation to join them in 
praying Tuesday, March 15 for their lawsuit which will be heard by the  
Supreme Court on March 23rd in Washington. 
 
The oral arguments include 7 religious groups representing hundreds of 
other religious organizations seeking to protect freedom of conscience and 
religious liberty which is being threatened by the government's  
contraceptive mandate. 
 
The day includes Eucharistic Adoration with devotions from 8:30 am to 
8:30 pm in their Chapel at 330 Exchange Street St; St. Paul, MN. Mass is at 
4:30 pm. For more information call Sr. Maria Francis at 651-227-0336. 

http://materdeitours.com/

